The PASA Report for July, 2009

Important contact information: Our mailbox is at 928 Clinton Street, Philadelphia, 19107. Our contact phone number for Earl is 856-261-8032 (home). The work number is 215-698-2600. The previously listed address and phone numbers have not been active for some time. Earl’s new internet is earlisat@verizon.net. The alternate contact ( and NSS, liason and more) is Mitch Gordon,Vice President of PASA, at 215-625-0670, mfgordon@excite.com. This should help with some attempts at contact missed in the past. On with normal report information: We have not set meetings for the next few months as we where focusing on upcoming events that have now been completed. By tradition, we try to hold our August meeting at “the shore” even though this is not always successful. If we do have one it will be posted on our website by Larry, our webmaster. Then, for September,: Saturday, the nineteenth at Liberty One  Food Court from one to three p.m.. Look for our table display.

Activity notes: Earl was invited to The Franklin Institute to give a talk about the Moon in the past, Galilieo’s time, and the near future when we go there. Since the children had heard lots about Galileo and his development of the telescope, I focused on his work at the Venice Naval Arsenal and his willingness to experimentally verify, or refute, what was academically accepted. His work on the practical needs of naval commerce and warfare taught him that the accepted theory, that shape determined whether something would float, was wrong. I did a simple demonstration of different shapes and a low density randomly shaped object to show the principal. I then related it, not to lunar exploration, but our future visits to moons in the outer solar system with watery interiors and hydrocarbon seas. I came back to the Moon at the end with the upcoming Lcross impact in late August. My invitation to talk was for The Discovery Camp given by the Institute. See the fi.edu site for more on these.

On July nineteenth our group was invited, through the efforts of Mitch Gordon, by Derrick Pitts, Chief Astronomer of the Franklin Institute, to celebrated the fortieth anniversary of the Apollo Eleven Moon Landing. Due to circumstances, Mitch, Earl, and Dennis Pearson where the only members of our group available for this event. Our limited number did not reduce the fun of being there. It was a beautiful day and we had a triple threat, or treat, in our displays: Mitch brought his space exploration articles book that he has developed to use for talking points. He also used several of our other talking point displays to augment the book. Dennis brought historical material from the Apollo Moon Landing period including the official Apollo Eleven press kit, an educational package, for science teachers, on the program, and several displays he has developed. His talks included why we should go to the Moon again and what’s in it for us. And I took the middle space. I covered Lunar Lava Tubes and why we would use them, how we could get power from space or even the Moon, and a number of science and space questions.  I had the Lava Tube display, a large solar panel, and a number of magazines and classic books. I caught the interest of our host, Derrick Pitts, with The Amsat Journal. Not only was he a ham operator, but he was also a member of the Amateur Satellite Corporation! Space has been both a vocation  and avocation with him. We thank him for the invitation to present to the public. Back to the people at the event: there where a large number of American and foreign born guests at the Institute and much interest in our topics. I know that Mitch had a lot of people who liked the idea of eventually making Mars a second home for us and Dennis gave a good account of what we may again achieve with Apollo like hardware (the new Orion system and new launch capabilities). I fielded questions brought on by my talk of the need for sheltering from the raw output of the Sun (“ what’s an Ion?” from an eleven year old) and environmental questions about radioactive waste disposal, such as into the Sun (by a San Francisco surfing environmentalist). 

There was also a sad note: the man we all listened to during the Apollo missions, Walter Cronkite, passed away just before the weekend. So some of the guest shared memories on listening to him as Neil Armstrong and Buzz Aldrin made history. 

And on another event at the Institute: thanks to a generous gift from Derrick Pitts we had free entry to the Galileo Exhibit and the Star Trek exhibit as well as the Museum as a whole. I opted for the Galileo exhibit, as did Dennis, and enjoyed the displays of ancient instruments as well as the explanatory displays that where in addition to the historic exhibit. What was looking through the early telescopes like? You can find out at this special exhibit. And the telescope Galileo used? It is positioned away from the wall displays and could actually be missed! Here till early September.  

Our next public events, at minimum, will be International Space Day, in October, and The Philcon Science Fiction Convention in November. We will try to bring more to the Space Day event: I was unsuccessful in my attempt to work with some people at the Institute for July presentations but now have the right contact to bring in a speaker or two. Space Day will be at the Franklin Institute and is well attended.

Meeting notes for June: The June meeting was busy, with contributions from Dennis Pearson on his visit to the I.S.D.C. in Florida. He built a traveling display on the new Moon exploration initiative with material he gathered there and had it for our July event. He is one of our active members: at one point he considered taking on the job of Head of the Chapters Assembly of N.S.S. since Tom Horowitz, who has the job, might not have taken it. The upshot is that Dennis is now considering running for the job next year. And if that’s not enough, he also signed on for the job of Space Ambassador for an organization made up of Virgin Galactic, Nastar ( a local company), and Zero Gravity Inc.. You get points for public presentations and the grand prize, based on a points system, is a ride on Space Ship Two! This is not just wishful thinking for Dennis: he has tried riding a centrifuge at 4.6 gee. Mitch asked about simulated gravity and we discussed that point again. He, Mitch is writing a story and wants to be correct on how big a vehicle he would need to simulate this and why.

We had a second guest, Janice, who talked about a program in New Jersey that received a grant for a project wherein children where being taught to create soil using regolith simulent. Unfortunately the chief research of the project died and the project was put under a cloud due to spending after that happened. 

We had a good general discussion due to some of the things Dennis had heard at the I.S.D.C. including the observation that President Obama is pro space but not on humans in space at this time.This from Buzz Aldrin. Barney Frank was brought up as getting in the way of going to the Moon and Mars. He says one or the other, not both. At least hes saying “Go”!.Dennis also heard that people are talking to the President to persuade him to support human exploration. I suspect that national health care may be getting more attention now ( July). Hank Smith pointed out that Manned Space Exploration is being marginalized by republicans. Why was not explained. We also discussed the Apollo Village, as previously reported in Ad Astra and Moon Miners.

Hank is looking for ideas for Philcon this year and is considering having a dinosaur panel again and an update on black holes. And now we have a Space Ambassador to speak!

Mitch is working on a revised business card and is planning to pay our card creator, Larry, to produce it. Mitch will also look into paying any money we may owe Moon Miners. 

Post meeting, Earl received The Amsat Journal which included the second installment of the series on the history of amateur satellite development. There is also a report on progress on Suit Sats electronics suite. Ironically, I must note that the suit that was to be used has been removed from the station to provide storage for something else. This may mean the electronics will be attached to some other free flying structure. In the same issue is a piece on how Owen and Richard Gariott, both hams who have are astronauts, where a major attraction at the national hamfest held yearly at Dayton Ohio. And lots more, but for next month

Submitted by Earl Bennett.

